CHARLES DEER WIMAN MEMORIAL

Donated in 1957 by Mrs. Charles Deer Wiman as a memorial to her husband. This old English bowl is to be competed for annually by Santa Barbara yachts in the Labor Day Race from Santa Cruz Island to Santa Barbara.

Traditionally the winning skipper fills the bowl with champagne and proffers it to the less fortunate skippers.

Re-dedicated in 1998 to the Goleta Beach Race, PHRF Overall.



The Santa Barbara Yacht Club

130 Harbor Way . Santa Barbara, California 93109 Fax (805) 966-4629 Phone (805) 965-8112

November 11, 1996

Mary Jane Brinton 2434 Broadway San Francisco, CA 94115

OFFICERS

RE: WIMAN MEMORIAL TROPHY

Commodore Llewellyn Goodfield, Jr.

Vice Commodore James J. Zimmerman

> Rear Commodore Guy C. Turner

> > Secretary Kent R. Pierce

Dear Mary Jane,

Please forgive this tardy letter regarding the 1996 race for the Wiman Trophy. The race was held on Labor Day weekend, the weather was perfect and the turnout excellent. The winner was John Bishop sailing What's My Line. John received a lovely take-home silver bowl resembling the perpetual trophy in the Club. His name will be added to the circular plaque on the Wiman Trophy in time for the Trophy Dinner in February.

Treasurer

e with a new

The Wiman



The Santa Barbara Yacht Club

130 Harbor Way . Santa Barbara, California 93109 Phone (805) 965-8112 Fax (805) 966-4629

June 12, 1996

OFFICERS

Commodore Llewellyn Goodfield, Jr.

> Vice Commodore James J. Zimmerman

> > Rear Commodore Guy C. Turner

> > > Secretary Kent R. Pierce

Treasurer Eugene Glover

DIRECTORS

Stanley M. Darrow, Jr.
Donald A. Hughes
Arch Montgomery
John W. Warnock
Scott T. Deardorff
Robert S. Grant
Jane W. Watkins
Christopher P. Gabriel

Don Mcfarland SBYC Trophy Chairman 1202 Las Alturas Road Santa Barbara, CA 93103

RE: Charles D. Wiman Memorial Trophy

Dear Don:

Through Dick Cleveland, I have been in touch with Mary Jane Brinton, the daughter of C. D. Wiman. She would like to keep the tradition of giving out a silver cup for the winner of the Wiman Trophy. I believe it is in the Deed of Gift and I believe it should represent the Cup itself, but please check on this.

Enclosed is a check for \$500.00 from her to maintain this trophy presentation. In the future she would like to be contacted when more money is needed. Her address is 2434 Broadway, San Francisco, 94115.

There are some trophies in disrepair which I know the deeders would maintain if contacted. One I am aware of is the Iddings Anniversary Trophy. Elaine Iddings mentioned to me last year that they would pay to have the trophy "fixed up" and that one definitely needs it. I think you could contact people especially for memorial trophies which need work, as they usually are unaware of the condition of the trophy representing a loved one

Page Two.

I am still in possession of the Star Best Crew Trophy bottom tier which needs to have several plaques engraved and attached. I will be sure to get this done soon. Please call me if I can be of assistance.

See you soon.

Best wishes,

Jane W. Watkins

cc: Commodore Llew Goodfield Treasurer Gene Glover Rear Commodore Guy Turner Manager Dan Mead

MEMORANDUM

CONCERNING THE WIMAN TROPHY FUND

September 3, 1974

On this date, I discussed in some detail with Mrs. Wiman her wishes concerning the use of her Wiman Trophy Fund.

When it is necessary to add more base to the major permanent, stay at the Club, Wiman Trophy, and as it is necessary to add another band or facility to place additional names, it is her wish that the interest from her fund be used for this purpose.

When we do run out of take-home trophies, it is Mrs. Wiman's wish that we use the interest from her funds to continue to purchase and give beautiful take-home trophies each Labor Day. The cost of these trophies for take-home will, of course, have to be governed by the interest obtained from the fund.

It is her wish that the take-home trophies be engraved, and the expense of this engraving is born each year by the interest from her fund.

It is her wish that each year champagne be served at the conclusion of this event, and that the champagne be purchased by the interest from her fund.

It is her desire that the fund itself, the initial \$3,000.00 not be invaded.

At this point it is my recommendation to the Board of Directors that the \$3,000.00 be placed in one of these Savings and Loans funds that pays a very high rate of interest, which locks the money up for one, two or three years at a time, and that the interest from this money be placed in an ordinary pass book account of 51/4% as it is at the present time that can be invaded as the occasion arises. In other words, it is my suggestion that we have two separate accounts in this connection,

Memorandum Concerning the Wiman Trophy Fund Page 2

so as to increase the interest rate on the \$3,000.00 that we do not intend to invade.

A copy of this memorandum is being sent to Mrs. Wiman and to the Board of Directors, and I will keep a copy in the trophy book along with her deed.

This memorandum is subject to change pending hearing from Mrs. Wiman.

Signed,

Ralph Luikart, II, M.D.

Trophy Chairman

RL/ls

ccs: Mrs. Wiman

Board of Directors, Yacht Club

Miradero 809 Park Lane Santa Barbara, California

Dear Board Members -

This note accompanies a silver bowl and ten small trophies to be given to the Santa Barbara Yacht Club in memory of my husband.

I hope the Trophy will be raced for annually and be known as the Charles Deere Wiman Memorial Trophy.

My husband had a deep interest in Ocean Racing and I trust this Trophy may add to the already existing interest in this sport in our own Club.

I found the Bowl in England last summer. It is an old one and I selected it so that it could be used as well as looked at. I hope it will be accepted as a tribute both to my husband and to the Santa Barbara Yacht Club, of which he was and I am a proud member —

It is my wish that the Board of Directors select the Race each year. I hope the date can become a permanent one - At present it will be flexible.

I would like it to become

a tradition that the winning

Skipper fill the bowl after the

Race and include the other Skippers.

On that one day I would like

the bowl used.

Please extend my best wishes
to all the participants. The best of
luck to all. Please offer my
congratulations to the winning Skipper
in 1958.

Sincerely,

PATTIE S. WIMAN